Little Hulton/Community Committee - 25th September, 2006


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Walkden Congregational Church


Manchester Road,

Walkden

25th September, 2006

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Stan Witkowski - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Val Burgoyne, Vincent Devine, Iain Lindley, Les Turner, Bernard Pennington and Alice Smyth




Aled Owen - Walkden High




Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust




Barbara Whiteley - Armitage Residents’ Association




Cath Hamilton - Kenyon Residents’ Association




Mavis Bonney - St. Paul’s Community Committee


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




These included




Joe Mullen - The Haysbrook Centre




Betty Houghton 
} Cawdor Street Allotment Association




Michael Houghton
}




Adrian Brocklehurst - Walkden North Labour Party




Cheryl Beswick - Friends of Wharton, Little Hulton




J. Schofield - Kenyon Estate Resident




Nigel Steward - Member of the Public




N. Vautier - Refugee Action




Catherine Ryan - Salford Advertiser




Claire Fairhurst

} St. George’s R.C. High School




Carole Bowler

}




Sharon McGuigan

}




Samantha Cuncliffe

}




Geraldine Davenport
}




Sandra Kay


}




Marian Chesterton

}




Louise Reddy

}




Marie Perry 


}




Jackie Carter


}




Francis Morris

}




Trish Tucker


}




Peter Fisher


}




Martine McDonnell

}




Jane Stevens

}




Janine Leather

}




Steve Brown


}




Elaine Brown


}




Amanda Taylor

}




Sue Aldridge


}




Andrea Morris

}




B. Duggan


}




Michael Taylor

}




Danielle Lyons

}




John Crook


}




G. Timperley


}




A. Middleton


}




P.J. Hook


}




Jean Farmer


}




Angela Adamson

}




Derek Adamson

}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Anne Williams - Area Co-ordinator




John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager




Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services




Liz Thomas - Primary Care Trust




Cath Moran 

} Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust




Michelle Anderson
}




Mike Forth - Salford Youth Service




Jay Brennan - Salford Primary Care Trust




Margaret Donohue - Healthy Hips and Heart Support Officer


(In view of the large number of persons present, it is possible that not everyone signed the attendance list, and are therefore not included above)

35.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Pat Ryan, Tom Murphy and Sylvia Phillips.

36.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 31st July, 2006, were approved as a correct record.

37.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Local Bus Services - Publication of Timetables


(Previous Minute 26(a) - 31st July, 2006)

John Rooney reported that he had contacted First Buses and the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE), with regard to concerns that had been raised about a lack of information on forthcoming changes to bus services in the area.  He said that the GMPTE had given a commitment to ensure all public buildings in the area, would have details of the new bus timetables, and in addition a review meeting had been arranged with First Buses, with regard to the revised services.

(b)
Budget Sub-Committee - 10th July, 2006

(Previous Minute 29 - 31st July, 2006)

John Rooney reported that following the last meeting Anne Monaghan had received approval from the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Group, for funding to develop a local history booklet for Little Hulton and Walkden.

38.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN


POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
John Rooney informed the Committee of the following key issues which had been considered at the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 27th July, 2006:-

· “The Lowry on Walkabout”, an art project for which funding still had to be determined; and on which more detailed information would be submitted to a future Community Committee.

· Number of staff and individuals from the area had been shortlisted for the Community Health and Social Care Awards, these included Sylvia Phillips, representatives of the Kenyon Residents’ Association, together with Jay Brennan and Sue Walton of the One Stop Shop.


RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 27th July, 2006, be noted.

39.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN


EXECUTIVE GROUP
Submitted the minutes of the special meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group held on 5th September, 2006.  The Committee’s attention was drawn to Minute 48, which detailed the prioritised schemes which the Group had agreed should be approved for expenditure from the Highways Devolved Budget 2006/07.

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the special meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group be noted.

40.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth Service
Mike Forth provided an update in relation to current youth activities in the area, which focused on the following key issues:-

· The Bridgewater Youth Centre was now operating with a full complement of staff.

· There was a devolved budget for youth activities in the area, and through this it was hoping to extend the services already provided.

· Work was being undertaken on the development of a locality youth work plan, which would in turn feed into the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Action Plan.

· Detached Youth Teams were active in all areas of Little Hulton/Walkden, in particular on the Kenyon Estate.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Parr Fold Park
Councillor Leslie Turner referred to continued acts of vandalism and anti-social behaviour in Parr Fold Park, which had resulted in the closure of the children’s play area. Councillor Turner went on to say that problems were caused by a minority of young people, and in addition to the physical damage, there was the associated nuisance caused to residents, living within the vicinity of the park. 

John Rooney said he was fully aware of the issues, and would raise them again with Greater Manchester Police and the Council’s Environment Directorate.  He added that a plan was currently being developed for the future development of the park, which would include looking at issues such as improved lighting and security.  In addition the Committee were advised that the City Council’s Environment Directorate were actively looking at the problems which were occurring, together with looking at minor design improvements, which would hopefully prevent such problems occurring in the future.  John Rooney also went on to say that the provision of lighting and improving cctv coverage into the park were also being addressed, together with the possible refurbishment of the bandstand area.  Councillor Lindley said although he welcomed these proposals, it was important that once any refurbishments were undertaken the facilities then did not fall back into disrepair.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

(c)
General
John Rooney provided an update report in respect of a number of issues including:-

· Following the feedback from the communications questionnaire, a small budget had been identified to assist with such activity.

· At the last meeting of the Open Spaces Group, Urban Vision had indicated they were progressing a £250,000 scheme to improve the linear walkway from Kirkham Street to Cleggs Lane, and it was hoped that funding could also be secured for further works from Mount Skip to Hilton Lane, and eventually on towards Eccles.

· The Neighbourhood Team were currently meeting on a quarterly basis to ensure progress on the Community Action Plan, the details of which would be fed back to the Executive Group, and the next meeting of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted


(d)
Walkden District Centre
John Rooney reported that an officer meeting had taken place with regard to the Walkden District Centre, where a range of issues had been discussed in relation to highways, future development proposals and general concerns of residents that the centre was falling into decline.  He added that a visit to the centre by senior officers of the City Council had taken place, and as a consequence the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning was in correspondence with the owners of the centre, as well as seeking an indication to their intentions for the now demolished Kwik Save site, and the centre as a whole.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

41.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR
John Rooney reported that unfortunately due to commitments with regard to policing the Labour Party Conference, being held in Manchester, GMP were unable to send a representative to the meeting.  He however provided an update on the draft Anti-Social Behaviour Strategy for the area, which focused on addressing the following key issues:-

· Juvenile nuisance.

· Derelict buildings.

· Off road bikes.

In addition the Committee were advised that Greater Manchester Police had secured funding for anti-social behaviour patrols in the Little Hulton and Walkden areas, on Friday and Saturday evenings up until March, 2007.

Councillor Iain Lindley expressed concerns that the policing of the Labour Party Political Conference was apparently having a negative impact on local policing activities.  Anne Williams commented that the concerns were noted, but stressed that there was usually a representative of GMP at meetings of the Committee, and on this occasion the absence was obviously due to special circumstances.

Concerns were raised with regard to the apparent lack of Community Support Officers operating on the Kenyon Estate.  John Rooney said he would raise these concerns with GMP.

A number of Members referred to suggestions that the Little Hulton Police Station was to close.  John Rooney replied that he was not aware of any such proposals, but would seek clarification, and inform the Committee at their next meeting.

Reference was also made to arson attacks taking place on derelict properties on the Kenyon Estate.  John Rooney replied that the issue was recognised as a problem, and as a result certain properties had been earmarked for demolition, which would hopefully ease the problems.

RESOLVED:
THAT the issues and matters raised be noted and acted upon accordingly.

42.
HARROP FOLD SCHOOL - UPDATE
The Committee received a presentation from Anthony Edkins, the Head of Harrop Fold School.  He said that when he had joined the school it had been put into special measures and was at a very low ebb, but since that time he, staff and pupils had worked hard to take it forward, and these had culminated in vastly improved results in the summer 2006 examinations.  He also provided a brief update in relation to the progress towards the new premises for the school.

RESOLVED:
THAT Anthony Edkins be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted. 

43.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE
Jill Baker, the Strategic Director of Children’s Services, briefed the Committee on “Building Schools for the Future” a Government programme aimed at investing and improving secondary schools.  It was indicated that all local authorities would be involved, and specifically in terms of Salford it could mean up to £110M worth of investment in the City’s high schools with building work anticipated to commence in 2009.

Many people present at the meeting expressed concerns at the proposals, in particularly the intended closure of St. George’s R.C. High School.

Philip Harte, the Headteacher of St. George’s School, was also in attendance, and commented that the school was a successful one, and this was reflected in all recognised measures of performance, and therefore the proposal to close it did not make sense.  He urged everyone with an interest to come together so that the proposals could be vigorously opposed.  Other persons present also reiterated Mr. Harte’s sentiments, and added their support to the view that St. George’s was a successful school, and one which the local community wished to send their children to. Concerns were also expressed about the likely impact of the proposed closure, particularly the logistical problems of children from the Little Hulton and Walkden area travelling to alternative schools within the City, particularly with traffic congestion problems along the A6.  

Another argument put forward was that the proposed closure would result in a lack of choice for parents of children living in the Little Hulton and Walkden areas.  It was added that if the school was closed it could possibly lead to a decline in community 

spirit, with children being taught in schools in other areas, and therefore having no affinity with Little Hulton and Walkden.

Concerns were also expressed with regard to the likely impact the closure may have on existing Roman Catholic primary schools in the area, and how these would feed into the proposed new structure of secondary schools.  Jill Baker replied that the existing Roman Catholic primary schools in the Little Hulton and Walkden area would have links with the proposed Roman Catholic secondary schools if the proposals were agreed.  

Philip Harte suggested that there was currently sufficient space at the St. George’s site to expand and redevelop the school, and asked whether this could be investigated.  Jill Baker replied that this possibility had already been evaluated and the land available was not sufficient.  

Councillor Iain Lindley asked how dependent the new Walkden High School building was on the sale of the land of those schools proposed for closure.  Jill Baker replied that the revenue received from any sale of land would be ploughed back into the Building Schools for the Future, she however stressed that the future Walkden High School development was not dependent on this.

Jill Baker concluded by saying that the Building Schools for the Future initiative was a long-term project, which would see investment in the City’s schools for the next 20 or 30 years.  She added that the proposals would be subject to a long and intensive consultation process, which she urged everyone present to become involved with, and which the comments already made would be fed into.

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation of Jill Baker and the information presented with regard to the Building Schools for the Future, together with the subsequent comments and issues raised by the persons present be noted, and these be fed into the ongoing consultation process.

44.
BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE - 11TH SEPTEMBER, 2006
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report containing details of the recommendations made by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Group, at its meeting held on 11th September, 2006.

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations made at the meeting of the Little Hulton/ Walkden Budget Sub-Group, held on 11th September, 2006, be approved.

45.
HANDYPERSONS SCHEME
Tony Smith attended the Committee to provide a brief overview of the Salford City Council’s Handypersons Scheme, which was run by Helping Hands Minor Repair Service.  He indicated that the service was a well established non-profit making one which provided all sorts of work including:-

· Routine maintenance, such as changing light bulbs or fitting curtain rails.

· Joinery and all types of DIY.

· Small plumbing and electrical work.

· Exterior work such as cleaning gutters.

He went on to say that some of the work would be provided free to customers, these included:-

· Persons over 65, and on a low income.

· Those who have a physical or sensory disability.

· Families on a low income and with children under 5.


RESOLVED:
THAT Tony Smith be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.

46.
DRUG AND ALCOHOL SERVICES IN LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN
The Committee received a presentation from Joe Mullen, outlining the activities of the Haysbrook Centre which provided treatment and support to persons with drug dependency problems.  The Committee were informed that the work of the centre was wide ranging, it also involved providing help to those people whose friends and family had had drug dependency issues.

In response to a question raised by Councillor Val Burgoyne, Joe Mullen also provided details of the Centre’s current activities, with regard to tackling problems of alcohol abuse by young people.

RESOLVED:
THAT Joe Mullen be thanked for his interested and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.

47.
BOLTON SALFORD AND TRAFFORD NHS TRUST - FOUNDATION


TRUST APPLICATION
Submitted details of the proposals of the Bolton Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust to make an application seeking NHS Foundation Trust so as to improve the way that mental health and substance misuse services for local communities were delivered. In addition Cath Moran attended the meeting, to give a presentation which provided a brief overview of the Trust’s current activities, and supplemented the information contained within the report.

RESOLVED:
THAT Cath Moran be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation the contents of which together with the report were noted.

48.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Drug treatment and support work of the Haysbrook Centre.

· Future proposals to extend the linear walkway from Kirkham Street to Cleggs Lane, and potentially Mount Skip to Hilton Lane, and eventually on to Eccles.  

· Improved performance at Harrop Fold School, and the progress towards the new premises.

49.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee will be held on Monday, 27th November, 2006, at St. Paul’s School, Crompton Street, Walkden, commencing at 6.00 p.m.

50.
LOCAL DEMOCRACY DAY
John Rooney reported that events to mark Local Democracy Day would be held at Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, on Friday, 29th September, 2006.  He added that the event was open to everyone, and free transport was available.

51.
ROAD SAFETY COMMITTEE
John Rooney reported that Urban Vision were proposing the establishment of Road Safety Committees within each Community Committee area of the City.  He added that they were looking for two representatives of each Community Committee to sit on the Committees, and asked that anybody interested in fulfilling this role, should contact him direct.

52.
FUTURE OF BUILE HILL MANSION
The Chief Executive submitted a report indicating that the City Council had named the Wilkinson Corporation as their preferred development partner Buile Hill Mansion site.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

R:\status\working\admin\omin\lhwcm250906.doc
R:\status\working\admin\omin\lhwcm250906.doc

